
Minutes of the Governing Board Meeting 

November 9th, 2020 -Virtual Zoom Meeting 

Attendance  

Present : 

Administrators 
Tony Pita 
Patty Tummillo 
Assunta Caruso 
 
LBP Staff 
Clorinda Antonacci 
Charles Préfontaine 
Angela Antonacci 
Paul Karpontinis 
Catherine Clarabut 
Mark Della Posta 
Sergio Greco 
Joseph Monachino 
 
 
 
 

Parents 
Anna Tafuto 
Franco Mazzariello 
Joe Biunno 
Caterina Tamburrino (alternate replacing 
Giuseppina De Stefano) 
Marissa Papillo 
Pierre Gosselin 
Liliana Zarlenga 
Tony Aversano 
 
 
Student Council 
Elizabetta Tilona 
Claudia Staniscia 
 

 

Absent:  

Giuseppina De Stefano  

 

1.Welcome / Guidelines 

2.Attendance / Voting Count 

• Show of hands for “no” or “abstentions” when voting; not necessary to show a yes vote 

3.Approval of the Agenda 

Motion: Accept Agenda from October 5, 2020 

1st Motion -  Marissa Papillo 

2nd Motion –  Liliana Zarlenga 

All in Favor 

Motion carried 

4.Approval of minutes of October 5th, 2020 

• Correction Spelling: 

Caterina Tamburrino 



Giuseppina De Stefano 

 

Alternate Parent - Caterina Tamburrino for October 5, 2020 meeting 

 

Motion: Accept minutes from October 5, 2020 

1st Motion -  Maissa Papillo 

2nd Motion –  Sergio Greco 

All in Favor 

Motion carried 

5.Question Period 

Lida Rinaldi 

Q: Activity fees?  Refunds? 

ANS: It sits in fund 3 managed by the administration and looked over by the governing board.  Most of 

the money is there. The governing board will decide when it is time later; not now otherwise there is 

going to be no money for the activities.  Those funds cannot be allocated to anything else other that 

what it is intended for that the governing board voted on already.  

Q: Plans for Prom?  Any Plan B?  Can we work on a plan B? 

ANS: Mr. Pita had a conversation with parent. Usually we already reserve at Metropolitan Golf by now.  

Any suggestions are welcome to be brought to the school. Graduation ceremony was not cancelled. 

Sophie De Vito 

Q: Activity Fees?  Are fees being refunded?   

ANS: See response above 

Q: Sports Program refund? 

ANS: Right now, it is still functioning, if there is left over they will refund parents at the end of the 

program 

6.Business Arising from Minutes  

6.1 Community Representatives 

• Franco reached out to all three suggestions 

• Mr. Berneti -Declined 

• Poste 49 – Declined 

• DBYLC – Will attend alternately between their staff (Theo or 

Marysia) 

6.2 Uniform/ Skort discussion 

• Tabled for the new year when uniform discussion is due 2021 

 



6.3 Annual GB Chair Report 

• Presented June 19 at the GB annual report 2019-2020 

7.New Busines 

7.1 Sex Education (appendix 1) 

Motion:  “WHEREAS section 85 of the Education Act states that the curriculum plan for the compulsory 

content in Sexuality Education must be approved by the school’s governing board; WHEREAS the 

principal, together with a committee of school staff and professionals from the health and social 

services system, have determined who will provide Sexuality Education content. IT WAS MOVED BY 

________________________________ AND RESOLVED THAT the 2020-2021 Sexuality Education 

Curriculum Plan be approved, as presented, by the Governing Board and that it be communicated to all 

parents on the school website. 

1st Motion -  Sergio Greco 

2nd Motion – Joseph Biunno 

All in Favor 

Motion Carried 

7.2 Parent Teacher Night Early Dismissal 

Online model for this term for parent teacher conferences, therefore we need an early dismissal 

@12:10pm so teachers have enough time to have lunch and schedule as many parents as possible. 

Motion:  Allow for an early dismissal at 12:10pm for students on teacher parent conferences night on 

November 26, 2020. 

1st Motion -  Tony Aversano 

2nd Motion – Segrio Greco 

All in Favor 

Motion Carried 

8.Reports 

8.1 Principal Report (appendix 2) 

• Possible additional ped days discussed at PC Meeting (brought up by Franco Mazzariello) 

• January 8, 2021 

• February 5, 2021 

• 3RD date to be decided by school and voted on by governing board 

8.2 Teacher  

• Super challenging year but adjusting, a balancing act but teachers are adjusting very well and 

doing the best for their students 



8.3 Student Council (see appendix 3) 

8.4 EMSB PC Delegate 

• First meeting October 22, 2020 

• Elections were held 

• Franco Mazzariello is the treasurer 

• Consultation was made 

▪ Code of ethics for members of council of commissioners (discussed & approved) 

▪ Internal governance (discussed and approved) 

▪ Establishing the complaint examination procedures for 

parents/students/guardians (discussed and approved) 

▪ Link for information parents are interested in seeing if a newsletter (sent to Mr. 

Pita – to be sent out to all parents)  

https://apc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fecoleb

ranchee.com%2Flecole-branchee-is-surveying-parents-to-find-out-about-their-

challenges-in-the-age-of-distance-

learning%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cd8f279b696484c65a40b08d8851b5df9%7

C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637405699867933334%7

CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBT

iI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=caNqataeolgsZtRM9zF8YDwxP

UFnGHh%2BYIPevc4aWMY%3D&reserved=0 

9.Varia - no varia 

10. Second Question Period 

Nadia Posteraro 

Q: What is the population of the school? 

ANS: 1025 students 

Liliana Zarlenga 

Q: Any news for Europe trip refund of last year? 

ANS: Settlement for unused vouchers will be given through insurance company (CHUBB); parents need 

to fill up the paperwork and they should be receiving their refund for the trip. 

11. Next Meeting 

Monday December 14th, 2020 at 7pm (TBD – if it will be online or in person) 

12. Adjournment 

Motion: Motion to Adjourn Meeting 

1st Motion –  Liliana Zarlenga 

2nd Motion – Tony Aversano 



Votes: All in favor 

Motion carried 

 

  



Appendix 1 

 







































 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Appendix 2 

Principal’s Report 

Monday, November 9, 2020 

As you know, we continue to implement changes due to Covid19. Sec 3 students now come in on 

alternating days. They remain in their bubbles at all times. To date there have only been 7 cases at 

LBPHS. 

Lockers will be assigned to students by November 11. Lockers will only be used for jackets and boots (no 

bags or lunches). Students will be kept in their bubbles while at their lockers. Sec 4 & 5 students will 

alternate lockers based on A-K and L-Z family names in order to maximize space between students. 

Access to the lockers will be gradual and students will be wearing the face coverings while in the locker 

bay. Some parents had requested that siblings would be assigned of lockers together. After much 

analysis, that option was found to put at risk students from two bubbles should there be a case of Covid 

19. As an example, a sibling with a covid positive diagnosis with a locker in the HR 101 bubble, but is 

actually learning in HR 105, would require us to isolate all the students in 105 (their own bubble) plus all 

the students around their locker from HR 101. This would unnecessarily put at risk the health of more 

students.  

Parent Teacher Interviews will be online. Just as in person, parents are limited to 5 minute interviews. 

Parents will receive email confirmation of their appointment and the required link with each teacher. 

They are able to change or cancel appointments without contacting the school or teacher. A parent will 

be let into the meeting by the teacher at the appropriate time.  

Mid-year exams have been moved to December 14-18 as a result of the changes from the MEES to the 

terms. We now have 2 terms only – August to January and January to June. Sec 4 & 5 will write in the A-

K, L-Z groupings and Sec 1-3 will write in their HR bubbles. WE do not have a schedule yet from the 

Board. Once that is completed, it will be sent to students and parents.  

The MEES has changed the number of school days from 180 to 177 in order to allow school boards to 

offer professional development to staff on virtual teaching. We do not know yet how these days will be 

selected. Schools may only add 1 Ped Day per calendar month. If the schools decide the days, we will 

come back to GB for approval. More news to come.  

Our online registration resulted in 194 registrations. Of those, 11 have changed their mind and gone 

elsewhere.  

Finally, I would like to recognize the tremendous work our staff is doing to ensure the students safety 

and their learning environment. We are constantly faced with changes that require us to adapt without 

notice. The staff works long hours and even into the weekend to make LBP a model for other schools 

Covid related. They have shown themselves to be resilient professionals who are here for our students 

benefit. I hope the community can join me in the coming weeks/months in recognizing everyone’s 

efforts. 

 

 



Appendix 3 

GB Student Council Report #2 

 

 

Things that have been done: 
-  Student Co-op: The Co-op has been opened every morning for breakfast and we have 
been continuing to sell spirit wear, SPC cards and school supplies. Breakfast is being sold 
every morning for 0.50$.  
-   Halloween Food Drive: We have collected a little less than 1000 items this year, this 
batch of items will be donated to St-Brendan’s Parish.  
-   1st non- uniform day: We collected a total of about $1300 on October 9. $632 went to 
Breakfast Club of Canada, 316$ to Centraide du Grand Montréal and 316$ to the second 
chance cafe.  
-   We had our second non-uniform day on November 6, where we collected 1050$ for 
student life initiatives. In the past money raised has supported the creation of our Student 
Cafe, Games Room, infrastructure and in school activities.  
-   Masks designed by the student council have been given to all students, students who 
were absent or isolated during the distribution can see Mr. K to get theirs. 
 - We wrapped up our 28 days of the red zone tiktok campaign on Oct 28, some videos 
were seen 80k times. We currently started a new campaign counting up the number of 
days LBP has gone without a positive case.  
- Two members of student council are working with a committee of staff members on a 
racism policy for LBP. 
- The We Scare Hunger anual walk was cancelled due to not receiving a permit from the 
city. 

 

Things coming up: 
-    Remembrance Day Poppy sales: This is the second week of sales poppies for $1 each, 
we also decorated the plaza and office area with paper poppies and we will be leading 
into the virtual commemoration put together by Mr. Monachino, by reciting a poem and 
having the school take a moment of silence.  
-  Nov 13 is our second Pearson Pride day, where we encourage students to show school 
spirit by getting to wear club branded tops instead of their polos.  
 -   We Stay Silent: On November 20, student council members will be taking a vow of 
silence if they choose to, in order to bring awareness to the people who don’t have the 
right to express their thoughts or opinions.      
-    Graduation Apparel: The design has been confirmed by the student council, this week 
on November 12 & 13 secondary five students will be able to order their apparel and sign 
the number for the back of the grad wear.    
- The Spirit of Giving food drive will begin on Nov 13, we are running a competition 
between the levels with the help of the ERC dept.    
- Today at lunch, the student council execs had a meeting with the MNA Paule Robitalle 
representing Montreal North. We spoke about how COVID-19 has affected our school 



year. We spoke about how the students were feeling due to the pandemic and spoke 
about things that we would like to see improved.  

 

 

-First Aid Class: All members of the student council are invited to attend a special team 
building activity on November 27th, a certification in Emergency First Aid & Severe Allergic 
Reactions. They will receive 8 hours of training and the certification will be valid for three 
years. 

 

 

 

 

Our EMSAC reps reported back to us that there is a consensus across the student 
leaders in the EMSB that:  

 

 

• Students feel that they are being overwhelmed with homework this year. Since the 
senior students are doing school half online half at school, they feel as if they are 
getting more work assigned due to this online learning.   

 

 

• They have noticed that students are feeling down and aren’t as happy as other years 
so we should focus on mental health and provide as much help as we can to the 
students. They passed a motion that a greater emphasis should be placed on student 
life activities across the board.  

 


